Letters of Support Needed for AB 1594 (Eng) 
Improving Charter School Nutrition
Assembly Member Mike Eng has introduced AB 1594, a bill that seeks to extend the needy-student meal mandate to California charter schools ensuring that all low-income California students whether attending a traditional public school or charter school have access to these essential nutrition benefits. 

AB 1594 was introduced in February of 2012 and will soon begin making its way to the Assembly committees. We are asking that letters of support be faxed to Assembly Member Eng, the author of AB 1594, to 916.319.2049. Below is a sample letter which we hope will help organizations, groups and individuals write their own letters of support. Please “CC” CFPA by sending us a copy of the fax to 510.433.1131.
Questions? Contact Alexis Fernandez at 510.433.1122 x111 or alexis@cfpa.net
The Honorable Mike Eng 
State Capitol

P.O. Box 942849

Sacramento, CA 94249

RE: Support for AB 1594
Dear Assembly Member Eng, 
____________________________ (name of your organization) writes in strong support of AB 1594, legislation that will extend the needy-student meal mandate to California charter schools. Doing so will ensure that all low-income California public school students, whether attending a traditional public school or charter school, have access to these essential nutrition benefits. 
(Describe the mission of your organization and how it relates to this legislation or personal interest in the legislation). 

Currently, under California’s needy-student meal mandate (Education Code § 49550), low-income California students who attend traditional public schools are guaranteed one nutritionally adequate, free or reduced-price (FRP) meal during each school day. Access to school meals plays a critical role in promoting the academic achievement and overall well-being of all students. In addition, the availability of FRP meals support households who may be struggling to put enough food on the table on a day-to-day basis. 
Despite being public education institutions, California charter schools are exempt from the needy-student meal mandate. Consequently, FRP eligible students who attend charter schools do not necessarily have access to the same benefits provided by FRP meals as students who attend traditional public schools. While some charter schools do offer FRP meals, it is unclear how charter schools that do not participate in the federal or state meal programs are meeting student’s nutrition needs and how many do not serve meals at all. 

As the number of charter schools across California continues to grow so does the number of FRP eligible students who may or may not have access to these essential benefits. AB 1594 supports access to FRP meals by all low-income students, regardless of whether they attend a traditional public school or charter school. This consistency is critical as many low-income families across California continue to struggle putting food on the table. Families should not have to make the choice to leave such a critical resource behind when considering their child’s educational needs. In addition, this lack of consistency relegates the role that adequate nutrition plays in ensuring the academic achievement and overall well-being of all students. 

We thank you for introducing AB 1594 and look forward to supporting this legislation as it continues to move through the legislative process. 
Sincerely,

Your name

Your organization

CC: 
Your own Assembly Member 

California Food Policy Advocates

